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QDN Response to the Taxi Council Of Queensland Incorporated and the Taxi Council Of Western Australia Incorporated Application for Exemption Under Section 55 of the Disability Discrimination Act 1992

Queenslanders with Disability Network does not support the Taxi Councils' Application for Exemption from the Disability Standards for Accessible Public Transport (DSFAPT).  However, QDN acknowledges taxi booking companies' frank admission that they do not provide a non-discriminatory service in terms of wheelchair accessible taxi (WAT) response times.  It further acknowledges the tacit admission that this not will change until sufficient WATs are in service.  QDN also grants that the taxi booking companies (TBCs) do not have the authority to regulate the number of WATs in service.  However, QDN believes that the TBCs are at least partly responsible for the current lamentable WAT response times.  

Specifically, QDN does not support the application because:

· No indication of past efforts to rectify the problem has been stated.

Despite QDN acknowledging the limitation of the TBCs' authority, the TBCs have an integral role to play in ensuring that their core business – booking cabs for the public – can be accomplished in a non-discriminatory manner.  The Application for Exemption lists no past efforts on the part of the TBCs to raise the issue with either their Industry Peak Bodies or their State Departments of Transport.  Rather than lodge a last minute Application for Exemption, the TBCs should have at the latest raised the issue when the DSFAPT became law in 2002, or at best when the DSFAPT were issued to the public in draft in 1996.  

The TBCs recalcitrance in advocating for their own need to comply with the DSFAPT creates the presumption that they have dismissed the issue as irrelevant until the date of compliance was upon them.

· No future action to rectify the problem has been indicated.

Applications for Exemption should ideally state how the applicant intends to bring their service to compliance during the life of the Exemption.  The TBCs give no hint as to how they intend to be compliant at the expiry of the Exemption beyond a weak suggestion that an Exemption "would also create a basis for taxi booking companies and their customers to work cooperatively towards delivery of the best possible wheelchair accessible taxi services."  The customers' position is clearly that response times are discriminatory, while the TBCs state that they are not able to rectify the situation.  Meetings between these parties will prove futile.  

The TBCs must indicate in their Application for Exemption how they or their Industry Peak Bodies will liaise with their regulators, the State Departments of Transport.  Only when the State Departments require sufficient WATs in the taxi fleets to ensure a non-discriminatory service will the issue of discriminatory response times be solved.  

In its current form the Application for Exemption seems to be grasping for immunity rather than seeking a solution.  Until the TBCs can submit an exemption that states unambiguously how they and the State Departments of Transport intend to bring the service to full compliance during the term of the Exemption, QDN cannot support any Application for Exemption from the DSFAPT.
For further information about this submission please do not hesitate to contact Mr Greg Wagner on (07) 3252 8566.

Yours sincerely

Amanda Tink

President

